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Because board and commission members will be treated as “temporary employees” for payroll purposes, 

the statutory requirement to utilize Temporary Solutions has been waived by the Office of State Human 

Resources. Also, the Office of State Budget and Management has updated Sections 5.3 and 5.5 of the 

State Budget Manual to conform with the IRS opinion and the provisions of this memo.  If your board or 

commission member chooses to waive the “temporary employee” compensation, we would encourage 

your agency to obtain a written release to document the member’s decision. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns related to the on-boarding process for your board and commission 

members to the OSC Integrated HR-Payroll system (I-9/E-verification), please contact Office of State 

Human Resources at 919-807-4874.  For any questions regarding the update to the State Budget Manual 

policy on compensating board and commission members, please contact your agency’s OSBM budget 

analyst at 919-807-4700.  Finally, for any questions related to changes within the OSC Integrated HR-

Payroll system, please contact BEST Shared Services at 919-707-0707.   Thank you for your prompt 

attention to this change and your efforts to ensure that the State of North Carolina is complying with the 

requirements of the Internal Revenue Code.   

 
 


